Kennedy, Kathy - FS, WY

From: FS-Comments-Bighorn

Sent: Wednesday, February 22, 2023 10:06 AM
To: Kennedy, Kathy - FS, WY

Subject: FW: [External Email]"Pole Creek Project”

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

This comment appears to be different from the one the same person sent earlier.

Sara Evans Kirol (she/her)
Public Affairs Specialist

R2 Leave No Trace Coordinator
Partnership Coordinator

Forest Service
Bighorn National Forest

p: 307-674-2692
c: 307-683-7019
f: 307-674-2668
Sara.Kirol@usda.gov

2013 Eastside 2nd St.
Sheridan, WY 82801
www _fs fed.us

wi;

Caring for the land and serving people

From: robert kessler

Sent: Tuesday, February 21, 2023 8:55 PM

To: FS-Comments-Bighorn <comments-bighorn@usda.gov>
Subject: [External Email]"Pole Creek Project"

[External Email]

If this message comes from an unexpected sender or references a vague/unexpected topic;
Use caution before clicking links or opening attachments.

Please send any concerns or suspicious messages to: Spam.Abuse @usda.gov

| am writing to the Forest Service in hopes they will make adjustments to the Pole Creek Vegetation Management
Project which proposed a large timber sale along Highway 16 West of Buffalo, which includes the Pole Creek Ski
Area.The area supports cross-country skiing and snowshoeing activities. Without the trees, the ski trails would be
unable to hold sufficient snow to groom and ski. At present where there aren't trees near the trails, the snow is easily
blown away. Has the Forest Service planned other ways to keep and provide snow for the ski trails?

In the 1970's, our family started using the Pole Creek trails. It was and still is a wonderful low cost family activity where
young and old can enjoy the outdoors together. Our children and grandchildren are still enjoying skiing, grooming, and
even being able to participate at the Junior Nationals and U.S. Collegiate Ski and Snowboarding National Championships
in Lake Placid, New York. It all started at our Pole Creek Ski Area.

It is a great way for locals as well as people who travel from different areas to gather for healthy recreation and benefit
our Buffalo businesses. Has the Forest Service thought of other ways to help the Buffalo businesses if the ski area can no
longer function?



January 19, 2023, the United States Department of Agriculture announced that it will create a plan to expand recreation
economics to help people thrive across rural America. They won't have to start at ground level in the Northern Big
Horns. The Powder Pass Nordic Club has done it for them if the Forest Service can make adjustments to their plans.
Thanks for your consideration of my proposal.

Christy Kessler





